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Workshop Meeting 

Sanbornton Planning Board
April 7, 2011
1. Role Call

The meeting opened at 7:00 pm with the following members in attendance: Don Bormes, Chairman; Carmine Cioffi, Vice Chair; Dick Gardner, Member; Evelyn Auger, Member; Will Ellis, Alternate; Nick Orgettas, Alternate and Bob Ward, Town Planner. 

Absent were: Andrew Livernois, Selectmen’s Representative.

2. Seating of Alternates for absent Members

      N/A

3. Old Business

a. Master Plan Update

      Bob Ward stated the MPAC is making progress after having to cancel several meetings due to inclement weather. The draft of the Master Plan should be complete and ready for Planning Board review by mid-summer. 

4. New Business

a. Consideration of Pemi River Local Advisory Committee (PRLAC)
      Bob Ward stated that Sanbornton has been invited to participate on the PRLAC committee by NHDES. Sanbornton is one of the few towns in the area not involved at this time. Bob Ward stated that he went to a conference on water sheds and water resource management and got more information concerning PRLAC and NHDES Rivers Management Planning Program. Chair Bormes asked if a member from DES would be available to come to a meeting and discuss the scope of the program for informational purposes. Dick Gardner stated that it is already difficult for the town to fill all the positions for volunteers on boards and suggested obtaining PRLAC minutes and documents from the Committee to determine if Sanbornton needs to be involved. 

      Evelyn Auger stated that Sanbornton can become a member so that materials come to the town and information would be available. She also stated that this would secure a vote for Sanbornton a decision impacting Sanbornton were to be taken. Evelyn Auger stated that if an informational meeting is scheduled with DES for this matter it should be open to the public so that the information can get to more people. She also suggested having the same type of meeting concerning the current use program. Chair Bormes stated that this should be presented to the Board of Selectmen to see where they would like to go with it. Bob Ward stated that he will present this to the Board of Selectmen and also put together an informational packet with minutes and information on the PRLAC committee.

      Bob Ward stated that there is still an opening on the Lakes Region Planning Commission as Sanbornton is allowed to have two members and currently has a “vacant” membership. Carmine Cioffi resigned his position on the LRPC earlier in the winter and someone is needed to fill the position. Will Ellis and Nick Orgettas stated that they will get back to the Planner on this in the near future. Ralph Carter is currently the only person representing Sanbornton on the LRPC.
5. Other Business

a. Review of possible amendments to the Site Plan review Regulations

      Bob Ward stated that there have been no amendments or review of the Site Plan Review Regulations since 1998. There are currently two applications for Site Plan Review which are coming to the Planning Board for Public Hearings in April. There is also another potential application which will be submitted soon. Bob Ward stated that he would like to have a short working session to identify areas which need revision. Chair Bormes stated he would volunteer to go through the regulations with the Planner to develop amendments and requested that each individual member also review the regulations. This matter will be scheduled for a work session for the may Workshop Meeting. 
b. Early notification of the NH Office of Energy and Planning “Annual Spring                                         

      Planning and Zoning Conference”
     Bob Ward stated that this is a very informative conference and urged members to attend. The registration for this conference begins on April 15th.

6. Planners Update

      Bob Ward stated that he was contacted by a paid advocate concerning a proposed bill in the U.S. Congress which would change the weight and length allowed for tractor trailers. This bill would increase the weight limit from 80,000 lbs. to 97,000 lbs. and increase the length to allow for three tandem trailers. The advocate has requested the Sanbornton Planning Board to write a letter in opposition to this bill. The Sanbornton Planning Board declined to take a position on this matter or to send a letter.
      Bob Ward stated that the Zoning Amendments are complete and have been submitted to the Town Clerk. Bob Ward asked if the Planning Board would like to issue a press release concerning the amendments. Dick Gardner stated that he feels this is a good idea. Bob Ward handed out a draft press release. This press release will be sent out two weeks prior to Town Meeting.
      Bob Ward handed out an information sheet on 2001 Subdivision and Site Plan review applications. Dick Gardner stated that he does not feel that items listed from 2010 which have not gone any further in the process should be listed. He further stated that he feels there should be a follow-up process on these items such as contacting the individuals to determine their intentions. It was decided to add an item to the document which states the date of application.

      Bob Ward updated the Board on the status of Route 3 Auto Sales pending Site Plan Review application. Bob Ward will research dates and previous actions concerning this and consult with the Planning Board Attorney on how to proceed. 

7. Adjournment

      Carmine Cioffi made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Dick Gardner. All in favor, motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 8:51 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Carole Chase

Recording Secretary
